
Hong Kong Customs mounts joint
operation with Mainland Customs to
combat ivory smuggling activities
(with photo)

     Hong Kong Customs mounted a joint-operation with Mainland Customs to
combat cross-boundary ivory smuggling activities. During the operation, Hong
Kong Customs seized a total of about 277 kilograms of suspected ivory with an
estimated market value of about $2.77 million in San Tin.

     Mainland Customs earlier conducted investigations on a suspected cross-
boundary ivory smuggling syndicate and took action on June 25. A total of
about 47 kg of suspected ivory was seized. Six persons were arrested.

     Hong Kong Customs yesterday (July 2) also raided a warehouse of the
syndicate in San Tin and seized about 277 kg of suspected ivory in total.
Eight persons aged between 22 and 60, including the mastermind of the
syndicate, were arrested.

     Investigation is ongoing.

     Customs reiterated that it is committed to combating stringently the
smuggling of endangered species including ivory through intelligence
analysis, risk management and cross-boundary joint operation.

     Under the Protection of Endangered Species of Animals and Plants
Ordinance, any person found guilty of importing or exporting an endangered
species without a licence is liable to a maximum fine of $10 million and
imprisonment for ten years.

     Members of the public may report any suspected smuggling activities to
the Customs 24-hour hotline 2545 6182 or its dedicated crime-reporting email
account (crimereport@customs.gov.hk).
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Fraudulent websites and phishing email
related to Bank of China (Hong Kong)
Limited

The following is issued on behalf of the Hong Kong Monetary Authority:

     The Hong Kong Monetary Authority (HKMA) wishes to alert members of the
public to press releases issued by Bank of China (Hong Kong) Limited on
fraudulent websites and phishing email, which has been reported to the HKMA.
Hyperlink to the press release is available on the HKMA website for ease of
reference by members of the public.
 
     Anyone who has provided his or her personal information to the websites
concerned or has conducted any financial transactions through the websites
should contact the bank concerned using the contact information provided in
the press release, and report to the Police or contact the Cyber Security and
Technology Crime Bureau of the Hong Kong Police Force at 2860 5012.

“Cloud-sourcing: In Touch with Weather
from Land, Sea and Air” photo and
video exhibition launched

     The Director of the Hong Kong Observatory, Mr Shun Chi-ming, and the
Chief Executive Officer of the Airport Authority Hong Kong (AA), Mr Fred Lam,
officiated at the opening ceremony of the "Cloud-sourcing: In Touch with
Weather from Land, Sea and Air" photo and video exhibition at the Hong Kong
International Airport today (July 3). Representatives from the organisations
that jointly organised the photo and video collection campaign with the
Observatory were also invited to attend. 

     Speaking at the ceremony, Mr Shun said the Observatory hoped that the
photo and video collection campaign and exhibition would enhance public
awareness and understanding of changes in the weather, thereby bringing
people closer to nature.

     The "Cloud-sourcing: In Touch with Weather from Land, Sea and Air" Photo
and Video Collection Campaign held between December 14, 2017, and February 13
this year received enthusiastic support and participation from the aviation
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and marine communities. More than 2 000 weather images and over 100 videos
taken from land, ships and aircraft were collected. With the support of the
AA, shortlisted entries will be displayed at Hong Kong International Airport
Terminal 1 (near the Arrival Hall, Ground Transportation Centre Downramp
South) from today to November 11. Cathay Pacific Airways and Cathay Dragon
will also feature the campaign and exhibition in the August edition of their
in-flight magazine "Discovery", with highlights of some of the award-winning
entries. 

     Members of the public are welcome to take photos of impressive entries
at the exhibition. By sharing the photos, or other weather photos or videos
taken by themselves, on Facebook or Instagram with the hashtag
#cloudsourcing2018, the public will have an opportunity to receive souvenirs
from the Observatory. Details are available at the following website:
url.hko.hk/7J3VQcEc.

     The Observatory also launched the "MyOceanWeather Gallery" on its
website today to showcase photos taken by mariners at sea, with themes
including "Cloud", "Ocean", "Weather Phenomenon", "Atmospheric Optics" and
"Celestial Objects". Members of the public are welcome to browse and share
the photos they took during sea voyages through the following website:
maps.weather.gov.hk/sea/index.htm.

Government approves new Development
Plans of two power companies

     The Chief Executive-in-Council (CE-in-Council) approved today (July 3)
the new Development Plans (new DPs) of CLP Power Hong Kong Limited and Castle
Peak Power Company Limited (collectively CLP) covering the period from
October 1, 2018, to December 31, 2023, and that of the Hongkong Electric
Company Limited (HKE) covering the period from January 1, 2019, to December
31, 2023.

The New Development Plans

     Speaking at today's press conference, the Secretary for the Environment,
Mr Wong Kam-sing, pointed out that the new Scheme of Control Agreements
(SCAs) reached with the two power companies, offering key features on
promoting energy efficiency and conservation (EE&C) and renewable energy, are
the greenest SCAs ever. In the new DPs under the SCAs, the power companies
have included essential capital projects to change the fuel mix for
electricity generation which will help combat climate change and further
improve air quality, enhance the reliability and security of local
electricity supply and assist in turning Hong Kong into a smart city.

     Mr Wong said, "The new DPs are also expected to provide an opportunity
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for us to advance our achievement of the carbon intensity reduction target
for 2030, and bring Hong Kong a further improvement of local air quality.

     "With the assistance of an independent energy consultant, the Government
spares no effort in performing its gate-keeping function when reviewing the
new DPs. We have critically reviewed the need, timing and budget of the
capital projects proposed by the power companies with a view to minimising
their impact on tariffs arising from the need to combat climate change and
improve air quality for our whole community."

     Mr Wong explained that unlike in the past 20 years when there have been
no plant replacements by the power companies, about 10 coal units would reach
their scheduled retirement life by 2030. The new DPs include key investment
proposals to construct two additional new gas-fired generating units (gas
units), i.e. D2 of CLP and L12 of HKE for respective commissioning in 2022
and 2023 to replace coal units which have been operating for over 30 years.
As a result, the overall gas-fired generation of the power companies will
increase from the present level of about 26 per cent for CLP and about 34 per
cent for HKE to both around 50 per cent in 2020, and further to over 50 per
cent for CLP and about 70 per cent for HKE by 2023. With the increasing use
of natural gas for power generation in the coming years, the power companies
have planned to jointly build an offshore liquefied natural gas terminal in
Hong Kong waters. This will be crucial to the diversification of their source
of natural gas and enhancement of their supply security. It will also help
them secure natural gas at a more competitive price and hence mitigate the
pressure on tariff increases.

     To support the EE&C initiatives under the new SCAs, both power companies
will replace their electromechanical meters with smart meters with backend
facilities. These smart meters will help individual customers achieve energy
saving by providing them with instant power consumption information and
enable implementation of demand response schemes. This project will help turn
Hong Kong into a smart city.

     Other key projects include CLP's enhancement of the clean energy
transmission system (CETS) with China Southern Power Grid and Daya Bay
Nuclear Power Station. When completed in 2025, the strengthened network will
give Hong Kong the capability and flexibility to use more zero-carbon energy
from the Mainland to manage the local fuel mix, thereby advancing Hong Kong's
achievement of its carbon intensity reduction target for 2030 (i.e. reduction
of carbon intensity by 65 per cent to 70 per cent as compared to the base
year of 2005) by as much as five years. In addition, the CETS will delay the
plans for and/or reduce the capital investment on new gas units to replace
the coal units which are due to retire in 2025 and beyond. Possible options
of utilising more zero-carbon energy will be covered by the Public Engagement
exercise on Long-term Decarbonisation Strategy to be conducted by the Council
for Sustainable Development at the end of 2018.

2018-19 Electricity Tariffs

     In addition, the CE-in-Council has also approved the new average tariff
rates on commencement of the new SCAs as part of the power companies' new



DPs. CLP's new tariff adjustment covers 15 months from October 1, 2018, to
December 31, 2019, whereas that of HKE covers 12 months from January 1, 2019,
to December 31, 2019.

     "The Net Tariff Rate of any particular year may be reduced if power
companies offer special rebates, like the large special rent and rates (R&R)
rebate and fuel rebate totalling 20 cents per kilowatt-hour (kWh) offered by
HKE in 2018 (i.e. about 15 per cent of the net tariff in 2018). These special
rebates are, however, ad hoc in nature and are unlikely to emerge on a
regular basis. Hence, when we consider the tariff trend over a longer term
such as the five-year DP period, it is more appropriate to use the average
Net Tariff Rate at the level of before special rebates as the reference for
comparison," Mr Wong said.

     Both the power companies will reduce their Basic Tariff Rates (CLP by
3.7 per cent and HKE by 7.1 per cent) as a result of the reduction (i.e. 1.99
percentage points) in the permitted rate of return on commencement of the new
SCAs. However, as the oil price has increased by almost 40 per cent since the
signing of the SCAs in April 2017, CLP's average Net Tariff Rate on October
1, 2018, will increase by 2 per cent to 118.8 cents per kWh (before rebate)
and to 117.7 cents per kWh (after rebate). For HKE, its average Net Tariff
Rate (before rebates) will be reduced by 5.9 per cent to 124.7 cents per kWh
and its Net Tariff Rate after rebate will be 120.1 cents per kWh on January
1, 2019, owing to the significant reduction of HKE's special R&R and fuel
rebates in 2019.

2020 to 2023 Projected Electricity Tariffs

     The projected electricity tariffs for 2020 to 2023 are only projections
and the actual tariffs to be charged to consumers each year will be
determined in the respective annual Tariff Review having regard to various
factors, particularly the actual fuel costs prevailing at the time. The
average Basic Tariff Rate during the entire new DP period is projected to
increase at an annual rate of 1.4 per cent for CLP and 1.2 per cent for HKE
while the average Net Tariff Rate (before rebates) is projected to increase
at an annual rate of 3.5 per cent for CLP and 2.8 per cent for HKE. The
projected Net Tariff in 2023 for a three-member household consuming 275 kWh
per month of CLP and HKE would be about $1.36 and $1.04 per kWh respectively,
which would still be about 30 per cent lower than the current tariffs of
other major cities (e.g. London, New York and Sydney). Details of the 2018-19
electricity tariffs and the projected electricity tariffs from 2020 to 2023
are set out in the Annex.

Electricity Charges Relief

     Mr Wong said, "The Government is committed to achieving the carbon
intensity reduction target for 2030 to combat climate change and improving
local air quality. As electricity generation accounts for around two thirds
of our local carbon emission and is also closely related to our air quality,
we must endeavour to reduce carbon emission and improve air quality by
revamping our fuel mix through the SCAs and DPs. The Government understands
the concern of the public over the inevitable increase in tariffs arising



from the change of fuel mix. To help alleviate the impact of tariff increases
on households during the transition to a lower carbon future, the Government
proposes to grant an electricity charges relief of $3,000 over 60 months
(i.e. $50 per month) to each residential electricity account when the new SCA
period commences, i.e. from October 1, 2018 (for CLP), and from January 1,
2019 (for HKE). The electricity charges relief is expected to roughly cover
the projected cumulative tariff increase over the five-year period for about
half of the households in Hong Kong."

     The Government will aim to seek funding of about $8.7 billion from the
Finance Committee of the Legislative Council before the summer recess with a
view that the electricity charges relief can be distributed to residential
electricity accounts when the new SCA period commences.

Housing Authority promotes caring
culture for site works (with photo)

The following is issued on behalf of the Hong Kong Housing Authority:

    Facing the challenge of a tremendous increase in public housing
construction, the Hong Kong Housing Authority (HA) has made great efforts to
maintain a high standard of quality control, safety management and
environmental protection. Construction tasks should not be performed at the
cost of human lives and the natural environment, the Permanent Secretary for
Transport and Housing (Housing), Mr Stanley Ying, said today (July 3) at the
opening of the Site Safety Forum for Works Contracts and Property Services
Contracts 2018.

   "As an organisation devoted to caring for society, we have the
responsibility to create a safe and healthy working environment for our
employees and front-line workers. We have been proactively promoting 'zero
incidents' and 'zero fatal accidents' in the industry for years. We encourage
our business partners to formulate safety standards and enhance the safety
level in the workplace. We have worked vigorously to prevent the occurrence
of accidents,” Mr Ying added.

    In 2017, the accident rate of the HA's new works was 6.9 accidents per 1
000 workers, while that of maintenance and renovation works was 4.2 accidents
per 1 000 workers. Both are below the HA's corporate limit of 9 accidents per
1000 workers, and far below the rate of 32.9 accidents per 1 000 workers in
Hong Kong's construction industry. The overall safety performance of HA sites
has been satisfactory.

     The Forum, jointly organised by the HA and the Occupational Safety and
Health Council, has been held for 12 consecutive years. Keeping abreast of
developments in the industry, the Forum aims to regularly disseminate updated
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safety information to the construction and property management services
sectors. Through analysis and discussion of safety issues in different work
aspects, members of the industry from management to front-line staff can
further reinforce their awareness of safety practice and risk management.

     The theme of the Forum this year was "Caring Culture for Safe Work
Practice". Contractors and professionals were invited to share their views
with about 600 participants, including their experience of creating a safe
and healthy working environment for workers by taking care of their needs.
The HA believes that through constant and heartfelt caring for workers, the
industry can effectively establish a caring culture in the workplace and
ultimately prevent accidents.
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